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Presentation of Quality Parish Council Certificate
In April this year this Parish Council once again satisfied the criteria required to retain its status as a 
Quality Parish Council. This has to be done every four years. The Parish Council was presented with 
the certificate at its Council meeting held at Lilleshall Memorial Hall on 25th July 2011.
Pictured left to right are: Mrs Karen Roper, County Secretary for the Association of Local Councils and the Parish 
Council Chairman, Councillor Mrs Pat Green.



Page 2 News in Brief

Notice of Conclusion of Audit
The Annual Return for the year ended 31st March 2011 has 
been concluded and signed off by the auditors, Mazars 
LLP. It is their opinion the annual return is in accordance 
with proper practices and no matters have come to their 
attention giving cause for concern that relevant legislation 
and regulatory requirements have not been met.

Newsletters
The Parish Council has changed the way in which future 
newsletters will be made available. Newsletters will still 
be available to view via the Parish Council's website www.
ldmpc.org but will not be delivered to every household 
within the parish. Instead, newsletters will be placed in the 
library, dentists, medical centres, community halls, churches, 
schools, post office, Lifelong Learning Centre and the Parish 
Council office. Should any resident wish to have a hard copy 
of the newsletter then this can be obtained by contacting 
the Parish Clerk on 608001. It is estimated that the Parish 
Council will save approximately £5,000 over a year using 
this method.

Pensioners Christmas Vouchers
The Parish Council will again be distributing £5 Christmas 
Vouchers to pensioners residing within the parish. To claim 
your voucher men and women must be 65 years of age and 
over and MUST live in Lilleshall, Donnington or Muxton. 
Please bring proof of home address and date of birth to the 
Parish Office at Turreff Hall, Turreff Avenue, Donnington, 
Telford. Vouchers can be collected from 21st November to 
9th December 2011 between the hours of 9am and 1pm. If 
you have any queries please call us on 01952 608001.  

Grants Awarded
At a recent Council meeting this Parish Council awarded 
grants totalling £4,400 to the following organisations, groups 
and clubs:
The Little Theatre Donnington
West Mercia Police	
Lilleshall Memorial Hall 
Donnington Police Community Sports & Social ABC
Marie Curie Cancer Care
Supporting Those Affected By Lifelong Epilepsy 
(S.T.A.B.L.E.)
Telford & Wrekin Arthritis Support Group
Listen and Care Centre	
Mark’s Pit Stop

West Telford Visually Impaired Group
Wrekin and District Horticultural Society
Telford & Wrekin Council Play & Activities Service
Lilleshall Village Tennis Club	
Newport and District Running Club

Cycling on Footpaths
Complaints have been received about cyclists using the 
footpaths especially in the area of Coronation Drive and 
School Road, Donnington. Elderly residents have been 
knocked over and injured. The Parish Council would like to 
remind cyclists that under section 72 of the Highways Act 
1835 it is an offence to ride a bicycle on a pavement and the 
police have assured the Parish Council that offenders will 
be spoken to and, if necessary, issued with a fixed penalty 
notice.  Please cycle responsibly.

Lilleshall Primary School
The Parish Council would like to welcome the new head 
teacher of Lilleshall Primary School, Christobel Cousins 
and wish her well in her post. The Council looks forward to 
working with her in the future.

Wellington Road, Muxton
Complaints are constantly being received with regard to 
vehicles speeding along Wellington Road, Muxton. As a 
result, the Safer Roads Partnership will be collecting data 
over the forthcoming months the outcome of which will be 
discussed and actioned as necessary. The Police have also 
informed the Parish Council that they will continue to carry 
out random speed checks at this location.

Donnington Recreation Ground
A planning application has now been submitted to Telford & 
Wrekin Council for the skate park on the recreation ground. 
If permission is granted then work is expected to commence 
in the New Year and it is hoped to have an official opening 
combined with a community fun day in the summer. 

Allotments
Lilleshall allotments are now finally open and plot holders 
have been working hard to personalise their own plots. 
Work on the Donnington site has begun and it is hoped that 
these will be open toward the end of October. 

Food Waste Recycling 
Residents in certain areas of the borough and this parish 
have been taking part in a food waste collection trial since 
October 2010. The aim of the trial has been to establish likely 
tonnages and calculate how much a borough wide food 
waste collection would cost. 
On average just over 30% of households in the trial area 
have been taking part which is, unfortunately, well below 
the level that would make food waste collections viable. 
Therefore the trial will end shortly. 
The trial has provided Telford & Wrekin Council with the 
valuable information on how a food waste collection scheme 
could be rolled out in the future and data collected from 
the trial will contribute to the development of the Councils 
Kerbside Contract which is due for renewal in 2014.

Chairman of the Parish 
Council Mrs P A Green.
Parish Council Office,  
Turreff Hall, Turreff 
Avenue
Donnington, Telford TF2 
8HG
Email: clerk@ldmpc.org
Tel No: 01952 608001
Website: www.ldmpc.org



Page 3 What's On - & Can You Help?

Forthcoming Events at Barclay Gardens
September 
13th September we are going to  West Midland Safari Park. 
15th September we are going to R.A.F. Cosford Museum.
29th September we are having a Harvest Festival in the Day Centre at 11.30 a.m.  Any donations of 
produce will be auctioned off to raise money for the comfort funds.
30th September we are holding the Macmillan’s largest Coffee Morning at 11 a.m. where there will 
be a raffle and a cake stall.
October 
 5th October at 11a.m. there will be a flower arranging demonstration in the Day Centre
Hopefully on October 9th we are going to Blackpool Illuminations and staying overnight. 
October 31st we will be holding a Halloween party in the Restaurant. 
November 
 17th November we are going for a lunchtime outing in Cannock to the Starlight Show.
 26th November the League of Friends are holding a Xmas Fayre
December
7th December we will be holding the residents' Christmas party in the restaurant 
10th December we will be hosting a Winter Wonderland, with Santa’s Grotto and lots of different 
stalls.
17th December is Aladdin, a panto performed by Moonstruck Productions. 
We also hold a monthly Bingo night, usually on the second Friday of the month at 7pm, please check 
notice boards for dates.
These are all  family events where children and families can come along and enjoy the fun.
We would also be grateful for any help on stalls and cake baking, or  donations towards any of our 
raffles.
We would like to invite all families and friends to come and join us on any of the events in the home. 
You will be most welcome. Anyone wishing further details please get in touch with Irene. 

Senior Citizens’ Forum
An active voice for older people

Discharge from Hospital

Have you, or someone you know, been recently discharged from hospital?  
(within the last 6 months).

Would you be willing to share your experiences in a fully confidential way?

Your information could help to improve services in the future.

To discover how you could help us please get in touch.

Telephone: Anne-Marie on 01952 211410

email: anne-marie.davies@tandwseniors.org.uk

The Poplars, Lightmoor,TELFORD TF4 3QN
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Quarterly 
Estate 
Walkabouts 
The next round 
of walkabouts 
are as follows: 
Donnington west: Wednesday 26th 
October 1.30pm. Meeting at Winifreds 
Drive/Leonard Close. 
Donnington east: Wednesday 2nd 
November at 1.30pm. Meeting at junction 
of Hayward Avenue/New Road. 
Donnington Wood: Wednesday 9th 
November at 2pm. Meeting at the front 
of the Life Long Learning Centre. To Visit: 
Barn Close, Waxhill Close, Penistone Close 
& Ash Lea Drive 
Monarch Fields and Lioncourt Homes: 
Wednesday 23rd November at 10am. 
Meeting at the Play Area at the centre of 
Monarch Fields. To include Station Road, 
Highlander Drive and Dukes View. 
Donnington Wood: Wednesday 23rd 
November at 2pm. Meeting at the front of 
the Community House. To visit St Matthews 
Rd, The Common, The Glebelands 

Donnington Bonfire
This year Donnington bonfire will be held 
on Saturday 12th November. Parking will 
be available at Wyevale Garden Centre, 
Station Road;  Broadoaks Field opposite Van 
Beeks Garage; Disabled Parking available at 
Cordingley Hall. The bus service will continue 
to operate but diversions will be in place 
around Wellington Road, Donnington. 
Tin Tin Cantonese Restaurant will be open 
as normal but parking here is strictly 
for customers only. Further information 
can be obtained from the website www.
donningtonbonfire.co.uk or follow the link 
from the Parish Council website www.ldmpc.
org
Please note that alcohol on Broadoaks 
Field, Donnington is prohibited and will be 
confiscated.

CVS BASIS Project
Q.	Does your group want a website?

A.	YES!  

Q.	Got a website that is outdated and no one visits?

A.	YES!  Then contact us  .  .  .   .

CVS BASIS Project has funding to help you create 
a website to improve your web presence and 
sustainability.

More information can be viewed at  
www.tandwcvsbasis.org.uk where you can also 
download the application process and agreement 
documents, that we ask groups to sign up to.

The BASIS Project Team  

Colleen Wickstead:  
colleenwickstead@tandwcvs.org.uk

Kath Fackrell: 
kathfackrell@tandwcvs.org.uk 

01952  291350

THE LITTLE THEATRE
Wellington Road, Donnington

Top of the Ops!
Join us for an evening of favourite and  

memorable moments from opera and operetta. 
The programme includes 'The Blue Danube' and other 
waltzes, the 'Humming Chorus from 'MadameButterfly, 

Verdi's 'Chorus of the Hebrew Slaves, the'Habanera' from 
Bizet's 'Carmen', Gilbert & Sullivan gems  

and many more.

Nov. 3 – 5 at 7.30
Tickets

Thurs. £5.50 Con. £5.00
Fri/Sat £6.00 Con. £5.50

Pantomime for 2012

KING HUMPTY DUMPTY
by Paul Reakes

Matinees: Sat 21, Sun 22, Sat 28 January 
Evening: Sat. 28 January

Box Office 01952 407959
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Lilleshall Monumental Race
March 27th 2011

Newport and District running club, together with a small group of Lilleshall residents, known locally as ‘Mums 
on the Run’ are delighted to report for a second year ‘running’ a hugely successful race! The organising team had 
several objectives which included:
•	 involving the whole of our community 
•	 raising awareness of health and exercise for all 
•	 developing a follow up phase to promote running further with school children in Lilleshall and perhaps more 

widely within the Newport cluster. 
Most importantly, the overall objective was for an enjoyable day for everyone taking part in the Monumental 
Race. 
Building on the experience of their first race in 2010, the group approached various organisations for financial 
backing and were thrilled to gain this support from the local Parish Council, Lilleshall Residents’ Association, 
and Telford and Wrekin Council. 
The organising team felt it essential to recognise the endeavours of all participants and acknowledge their 
personal achievements on the day in order to encourage participants to continue with sport and fitness. The 
finances received enabled us to provide over 300 entrants with a high quality ‘goodie bag’ to mark their 
achievement, as well as allowing us to provide health promotion information to all participants. 
Specially printed race numbers for all runners were purchased and this permitted the race to run smoothly 
and give a ‘serious event feel’, in particular for those who entered the fun run. Great excitement was evident as 
individuals eagerly awaited the results of both the 10k race and fun run being published on the Newport and 
District Running Club’s web site. 
The grants also enabled the organisers to purchase an engraved plate for the first child to finish from each year 
group for children aged 5 – 14, this again provided great motivation for our young runners. 
Community engagement was fundamental to the success of the event and the team were overwhelmed with the 
offers of support and help received from local residents and running club members. There was a sense of real 
partnership and warmth at work, and reports of great enjoyment by the encouraging marshals who said their 
participation had given them a wonderful sense of ‘village belonging’.
As a result of grants provided for this project, as well as the money raised from the Monumental Race, Newport 
and District Running Club are delighted to now donate £1,300 to Lilleshall Cricket Club to refurbish the kitchen 
area. The cricket club is used by the local community for family evenings and as a ‘before and after school club’ 
and so these improvements will be of great benefit to the wider community. 
We have also been able to invest in equipment to enable us to put on a bigger and better race in 2012. 
Finally, we have been able to fund a 
follow up phase of the Monumental 
project. This is an exciting and 
innovative development and will 
enable us to engage with our Primary 
school and others within the Newport 
cluster to develop sustainable ways 
of promoting running to improve the 
fitness, health and well being of our 
young people. 
Major thanks go to all those who 
contributed in any way no matter how 
small their input may have seemed. 
It is as a result of collective efforts, 
that we have achieved the success 
we now celebrate and look forward 
to sustaining and developing the 
successes of the Lilleshall Monumental 
in the future. 
Dr Glenn MacDonald-Jones, Club Secretary, 
Newport & District Running Club.
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An update from the Donnington 
Partnership
Thanks to the last edition of the Lilleshall, 
Donnington and Muxton Parish Council 
newsletter the Donnington Partnership have 
successfully recruited two new local volunteers 
who will be helping the organisation and its 
projects move forward to improve the quality 
of life for people living and working in the 
Donnington area.
BUT....we still need more! This time we are 
looking for a person to fulfil the very specific 
and important role of minutes secretary.
The main purpose of the role is to attend the 
Partnership’s meetings and support the Chair 
in ensuring the smooth functioning of meetings 
by recording minutes and actions from those 
meetings. There are currently 10 Partnership 
meetings that you would be required to attend 
each year and these occur during the daytime, 
Monday to Friday.
Personal qualities that you need:
• 	 Adequate time to perform this role	
• 	 Good time-keeping
• 	 Possess word processing skills with 

Microsoft Word
•	An ability to work on your own 	
• 	 Self-motivated
• 	 Good communication and interpersonal skills
• 	 Honesty and integrity	
• 	 Good organisation skills
• 	 Enthusiasm and a sense of humour!
Time needed: There are weeks when no 
meetings take place and busier periods will be 
determined from the meeting schedule (10 per 
year). You will have the option to carry out your 
administrative duties either from home or from 
the Lifelong Learning Centre.
Benefits to you:
Maintaining/developing your administrative 
skills, assisting with the core function of a 
registered charity, acquiring relevant job 
experience, the chance to meet new people, 
keep busy and have fun. 
So if you’ve got some spare time on your hands, 
would like to get involved in some local voluntary 
work of a new charity and think you have the 
basic skills required for this role please get in 
touch.

For a general chat about the role contact: 
Fiona Moore, T&W Council Priority Action 
Coordinator. Tel: 01952 382245 
E-mail:fiona.moore@telford.gov.uk  
Mob: 07976 100 401 or 
Rose Gregory, Donnington Partnership volunteer 
secretary & Café manager, Lifelong Learning 
Centre. Tel: 382203
Further information about the Donnington 
Partnership:
Donnington Partnership is a registered charity 
with a board of 4 volunteer Trustees working 
with 11 committee members made up of 
representatives from local agencies, service 
providers and authorities, residents and local 
community groups. Donnington Partnership 
has often been cited in the Borough as a good 
model for partnership working. It formed in 
1995 and in 2010 became a registered charity. 
Some of our successes
•	 It runs a volunteer managed community café 

providing affordable healthy meals daily 
during term-time as well as outside catering 
services

•	 It runs a volunteer-led garden tool lending 
library

•	 It runs a volunteer-led toy lending library
•	 We gained £15k towards events and monthly 

activities that will begin when the new Skate 
park is built on Donnington Rec.

•	 We gained £25k to put measures in place at 
Granville Park to prevent criminal damage 
and make it a safer and attractive place to 
visit.

•	 We helped finance facilities for mobile CCTV 
cameras at the Parade, Winifred’s Drive, 
Ash Lea Drive, Coronation Drive and Park 
Road

•	 We ran campaigns and gained funding 
towards getting a Puffin crossing installed 
on Wellington Rd and the road re-surfaced 
behind the Parade shops.

•	 We obtained funds to employ a visual artist 
to work in 2 secondary schools on a project 
about the effects of alcohol misuse on 
young lives and make a DVD resource for 
educational use.
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Donnington Wood  
Lifelong Learning Centre

Christmas Lunches
Three Course Meal at a cost of £4.50

Meals available on the following dates:

November 28th, 29th & 30th; December 1st & 2nd 
12 noon – 2pm

Please phone to book on 382202  
as numbers are limited daily

Donnington Wood Lifelong 
Learning Centre

Autumn Fayre
Saturday 12th November

11am – 2pm

FREE Raffle On Door

Stalls Available £3

Phone 382202/382203  
to book a stall

Prize Bingo
Donnington Wood Lifelong 

Learning Centre

All books £1 each.

Tuesday October 18th 7pm

Tuesday 6th December 7pm

All monies raised go to this term's 
charity.

Enquiries: 382202
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Community Action Against Crime:  
Innovation Fund

The fund will encourage effective partnerships to get everybody working together to tackle 
crime. It will be used to encourage voluntary and community groups to work with their 
community safety partnership to tackle local crime problems, including through co-design and 
co-delivery of initiatives to cut crime. Applications from grassroots community activists who are 
not traditional recipients of government grants are encouraged. 

Community action against crime: Innovation fund is funded by the Home Office and delivered by 
the Community Development Foundation (CDF).

www.cdf.org.uk 
Criteria

The following criteria will be used to make funding decisions. All applications must show that 
they:

• 	 are innovative

• 	 deliver lasting benefit

• 	 have involved local communities

• 	 tackle crime issues that matter to the local community, with a particular focus on antisocial 
behaviour, crime in local neighbourhoods, drug/alcohol related crime, reducing re-offending, 
violence against women and girls, and youth crime.

While we do not want to dictate how projects are delivered, we will award additional credit to 
applications that can demonstrate that they meet the following desirable criteria:

• 	 partnership working between the voluntary and community sector, and the local community 
safety partnership, or one of its constituent statutory agencies

• 	 partnership working between the voluntary and community sector and local private sector 
organisations. This could be through joint project working, or through match-funding (in cash, 
time, or goods and services provided without payment as a public service)

• 	 local community involvement in the design or the delivery of the project.

The fund is open for applications from 

05 September 2011 to 01 December 2011. 

You can apply for funding between £1,000 and £15,000 per year.
Or  between £15,001 and £50,000.

The application forms can be accessed via a link within the Guidance Notes. Please read through 
the Guidance Notes before proceeding with your application.

http://www.cdf.org.uk/web/guest/crime-innovation-fund

For more information, please email crime.innovation@cdf.org.uk or call 02078 331 772 and press 
‘3’ for a member of the Programmes Team. 
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Telford & Wrekin

Parents and carers of children aged 0 – 5 
years, we can offer you:

•	 Groups and activities
•	 Family support within the home
•	 Antenatal support
•	 Information and advice
•	 Opportunities to meed new friends
•	 Help to find other professionals
•	 Healthcare advice
•	 Childcare information
•	 Information on training and 

employment

… all for free!

Want to know more?

Please phone 01952 387183

National Childminding Week 2011

This year’s theme to celebrate National Childminding 
Week 2011 was “Keeping Active for Kids”. It was held 
in Pat Lloyd’s garden to whom we are very grateful. 
Childminders, grandparents and carers joined in 
the exercises with the children led by the personal 
trainer. Also invited were “people at work” who 
help in the community such as Councillors, MPs, 
Firefighters, Police as well as the local Lollipop Lady. 

A great day was had by all and our thanks go to all 
those that took the time to come along and join in 
the fun. 

Pictured are children with the personal trainer. 

Little Blossoms Pre-school
Little Blossoms Pre-school has been running 
for 4 years, and has pre-school sessions for 2 
to 4 year olds Monday to Friday mornings. We 
have a number of places available, including 
free places for eligible 3 and 4 year olds. We 
are committed to helping each child reach their 
full potential and work to the EYFS, early years 
curriculum. 

Sessions include healthy snacks and drinks, all 
individual needs will be catered for.

Further details can be obtained by phoning 
07407 718877 or emailing  
littleblossoms@live.co.uk

***CALLING DONNINGTON PARENTS***

Parents Opening Doors (PODS) is a Telford based parent 
forum that involves and supports parents of children 
with disabilities and additional needs.  

Donnington Parents now have the opportunity to set 
up their own Parent Support Group with some funding 
that is available from the FairShare Lottery Small Grants 
Fund.  PODS held an initial meeting with Donnington 
parents last week, together with LINK and the support 
was overwhelming. 

So, if you are a parent or carer and have a child with 
an any additional need or disability then please come 
along to a meeting on Tuesday 11th October at 10am 
at the ASDA Donnington store and meet in the Café 
area to find out about how you can be involved and 
supported in the local community.  

If you would like any further information please contact 
Jayne Stevens on 07824 631297 or visit our website 
www.podstelford.org.  We look forward to meeting you 
on the 11th October.



Page 10 Help Available

Care provider Home Instead Senior Care is part of a 

national network recognised as one of the UK’s leading 

in home care organisations. Their philosophy is simple, 

enabling older people to live independently in their own 

homes for as long as possible while improving their quality 

of life. 

Co-owner Jason Warren, who has over 15 years’ experience 

in the care sector, commented ’How to care for older 

members of our community is at the top of many political 

agendas, particularly as people are living longer and wanting 

to stay in their own homes. Quite often essential physical 

needs are addressed, however it is often the emotional 

needs of the individual that are overlooked, and by 

concentrating on the need for companionship, interaction 

and stimulation we believe we can make a real difference 

to the quality of life of our clients. By building a relationship 

with our clients and their families we can focus on all their 

needs, both emotional and physical, and adapt the service 

we offer as needs change, whether for a few hours a week 

to round the clock care. Services include companionship, 

light housekeeping, local transportation and errands, 

meal preparation, respite support, convalescence support, shopping, personal care, specialist dementia and 

Alzheimer’s care. 

To find out how we can help you ring Care Manager, Jan Lawrence 01952 601063.

Telford & Wrekin Arthritis Support Group
Affiliated to: Attend Enhancing Health & Social Care Locally 

Patron: HRH The Duke of York

•
Promoting Health, Well-Being & Independence

•
Bi-Monthly Social Evenings with Occasional Speakers

•
Services, Self-Help, Influence & Information

•
Group Annual Holiday

•
Outings (wheelchair-friendly coaches)

•
Quarterly Newsletter

•
Weekly Hydrotherapy Sessions at  

Princess Royal Hospital

Annual Subscription £9.00
For more information contact Membership Secretary on 01952 293764

Registered Charity No. 1105205
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	 Lilleshall and Donnington Parish Council

	 Turreff Hall 

For Wedding Receptions, Birthday Parties, Special Occasions
Also Suitable for Business Meetings

Licensed Bar, Kitchen and Hall. Ideal for functions up to 100 people. Full disabled access with  
PA systems including Loop facilities. Parking with CCTV coverage. Excellent Rates.
For information on availability and price, ring 01952 608001, or visit the Hall at

Turreff Avenue, Donnington, Telford.

Local Community Halls
Donnington has a number of rooms which can be hired for private functions and other purposes:

Hall Contact No. Size Facilities

Turreff Hall, Donnington 608001 Holds approx 100 Mobile Bar, Small Kitchen

Cordingley Hall, Donnington 07890 069259 Holds approx 200 Bar, Stage and Kitchen

Lilleshall Memorial Hall 410502 Holds approx 100 Bar, Stage and Kitchen

St John’s Church, Muxton 670033 Holds approx 150 Kitchen

Lilleshall Youth Centre 606105 Approx 50 Kitchenette

Silver Threads Club 418729 Approx 50 Small Kitchen

Scout Hut, Donnington 273845 Approx 50 Small Kitchen

Donnington Methodist Church 812900 Holds approx 100 Small Kitchen

Sports and Social Club, 
Donnington 676648 Holds approx 120 Bar, Function Room

A small meeting room is now available to hire at Turreff 
Hall, Turreff Avenue, Donnington. 
It can accommodate up to 12 people; a laptop computer 
and projector are available. 
Refreshments can be provided if required. 
The cost of hiring the room is £10 per hour and bookings 
can be made by contacting the Parish Office on 01952 
608001.

Turreff Hall  Small Meeting Room



Proposed Timetable of Meetings for 2010/11
3rd October	 Council Meeting
7th November	 Council Meeting
14th November	 Council Meeting 
	 (Grant Awards)
5th December	 Council Meeting
16th January 2012	 Council Meeting
6th February 2012	 Council Meeting 
	 (Muxton)
5th March 2012	 Council Meeting
2nd April 2012	 Council Meeting
14th May 2012	 Annual Public Meeting
14th May 2012 7.30	 Annual Council Meeting
All meetings will take place at Turreff Hall and begin 
at 7pm unless otherwise specified and are open to 
public and press. Planning meetings are notified 
separately.
Local planning applications: All local planning 
applications and plans are available for inspection at 
the Parish Council Office. Written comments can be 
sent to or left at the office for consideration by the 
Council’s planning committee.

Lilleshall & Donnington Parish Council

Advertising: If you are interested in 
advertising in the future editions of our 
newsletter then please contact the Parish Office 
on 608001. The Newsletter goes out four times 
a year around February, May, July and October 
and is distributed in and around the Parish of 
Lilleshall, Donnington and Muxton.
“WANTED”: Articles for Future Newsletters
If you would like to include any information 
or article in the next newsletter, whether it is 
regarding your group, organisation, or school 
activities, then please ensure that you send the 
item to the Clerk before 20th January 2012 for the 
February issue.

Parish Councillors
Lilleshall Ward 	 Donnington Ward	Muxton Ward 
Andrew Baker	 Mark Bolam	 Veronica J Brown
Carol Baker	 Elizabeth A Clare	 Lisa M Dugmore
Pam Millard	 Brian Green	 Nigel Dugmore
	 Pat Green	 Jeremy Haigh
	 James Lavery	 Adrian Lawrence
	 Clive Mason	 Phil Norton
Councillors can be contacted by leaving a message for 
them at the Parish Office, Turreff Hall, Turreff Avenue, 
Donnington, Telford. Tel 608001.
Email: lill.donn.pc@btconnect.com
Disclaimer: The opinions expressed by the various contributors 
are not necessarily those of Lilleshall and Donnington Parish 
Council. The inclusion of an article in this publication does 
not necessarily imply a recommendation of its aims, policies 
or methods. Every effort is made to ensure the accuracy of 
information in this publication; however, no liability can be 
accepted for loss or inconvenience caused as a result of 
error or omission.

Useful Numbers to cut out and keep
Abandoned Cars............................................384384
Broken Street Light Reporting........................608001  
(Please Note the Number on the Light)
Chairs and Spares and Community RePaint..619197
Citizens Advice Bureau......................0845 146 1554
Childline.....................................................0800 1111
Council Tax/Housing Benefit..........................383838
Crimestoppers......................................0800 555 111
D.I.A.L.............................................................210202
Domestic Violence Helpline................0800 783 1359
Donnington Library.........................................382905
FRANK (National Drugs Helpline)..........0800 776600
Litter/Dogs Fouling & Strays..........................384384
Neighbourhood Watch...................................214796
Parish Council Office......................................608001
Police (NEW NUMBER)......................0300 333 3000
Princess Royal Hospital.................................641222
Refuse Collection...........................................384384
Samaritans (Telford Branch)...........................256161
Telford & Wrekin Council................................380000
Wrekin Housing Trust.....................................217100
Schools:
Burton Borough..............................................386500
Donnington Wood C of E................................386660
Donnington Wood Infants...............................386640
Lilleshall Primary.............................................388430
Muxton Primary..............................................387690
St Matthews C of E........................................386260
The Sutherland School...................................387800
Wrockwardine Wood Arts College..................388300
Wrockwardine Wood C of E...........................387880
Wrockwardine Wood Infants..........................387860

Lilleshall Relief in Need
(Registered Charity No. 216246)

The Lilleshall Relief in Need Charity is able to 
give financial assistance to persons who live in the 
ecclesiastical parishes of Lilleshall, Muxton and 
Donnington Wood. If the application is for a child 
(i.e. under 18) the form should be completed by 
an adult, preferably a parent or guardian. Grants 
cannot be given for educational purposes.
If you would like to apply to the charity, then 
please contact either Mrs Gill Whorton on 01952 
677667 or Mrs Pat Green on 01952 606681 for 
further details.


